
APPROVED                                    Rockville, Maryland 
60-1981                                     November 18, 1981 
 
The Board of Education of Montgomery County met in special session 
at Wheaton High School, Wheaton, Maryland, on Wednesday, November 
18, 1981, at 7:50 p.m. 
 
    ROLL CALL      Present:  Mrs. Carol F. Wallace, President in  
     the Chair 
                             Mr. Joseph R. Barse 
                             Mr. Blair G. Ewing 
                             Dr. Marian L. Greenblatt 
                             Mrs. Suzanne K. Peyser 
                             Mrs. Elizabeth W. Spencer 
                             Mrs. Eleanor D. Zappone 
 
                    Absent:  Mr. Jonathan Lipson 
 
            Others Present:  Dr. Edward Andrews, Superintendent of 
                                  Schools 
                             Dr. Harry Pitt, Deputy Superintendent 
                             Dr. Robert S. Shaffner, Executive 
                                  Assistant 
                             Mr. Thomas S. Fess, Parliamentarian 
 
Resolution No. 942-81        Re:  Approval of Agenda - November 18, 
                                  1981 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve its agenda for 
November 18, 1981. 
 
                             Re:  Announcement 
 
Mrs. Wallace announced that Mr. Lipson was attending another 
meeting and would be unable to be present. 
 
                             Re:  Closure of Arcola Elementary 
                                  School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Mrs. Zappone: 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education has adopted a Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning policy which establishes goals, 
principles, and a process for addressing changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of that policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 



WHEREAS, The Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning policy 
requires the County superintendent of schools to submit a 
recommended 15-Year Comprehensive Master Plan for Educational 
Facilities which includes specific data and information required by 
the policy; and 
 
WHEREAS, In accordance with the policy statement on Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning, timely notice of those 
recommendations has been provided to individuals and groups within 
the County, including affected communities; and 
 
WHEREAS, Public hearings on those recommendations have been held in 
accordance with the policy, and interested citizens have presented 
their views on the recommendations, alternative proposals and 
supporting data; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County has considered 
the superintendent's recommendations, as well as alternatives to 
consolidations and closings, to address the concerns of steadily 
declining student enrollment and increasing fiscal constraints in 
Montgomery County; and 
 
WHEREAS, It is the statutory responsibility of the Board of 
Education to consolidate schools when it considers such action 
practicable; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County, in light of 
all the information presented to it, considers it practicable and 
necessary to consolidate and close some schools within the County 
for the greater benefit of all students attending the Montgomery 
County Public Schools; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That Arcola Elementary School is to be closed in June 
1982; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Arcola Elementary School 
shall be consolidated with the attendance area of Kemp Mill 
Elementary School as follows: 
 
     o  Send to Kemp Mill Elementary School all students 
     o  All Arcola area secondary school students will attend Lee 
        Intermediate School beginning with Grade 7 and Kennedy High 
        School beginning with Grade 9 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Arcola Elementary School building and site are 
no longer needed for school purposes; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Arcola Elementary School building and site be 
conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1982, or as soon 
thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 
superintendent of schools; and be it further 
 



Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 
 
Resolution No. 943-81        Re:  First Resolved Clause - Arcola 
                                  Elementary School Closure 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse 
abstaining: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the first Resolved 
clause of the proposed resolution on Arcola Elementary School: 
 
Resolved, That Arcola Elementary School is to be closed in June 
1982; and be it further 
 
Resolution No. 944-81        Re:  Second Resolved Clause - Arcola 
                                  Elementary School Closure 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the second Resolved 
clause of the proposed resolution on Arcola Elementary School: 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Arcola Elementary School 
shall be consolidated with the attendance area of Kemp Mill 
Elementary School as follows: 
 
     o  Send to Kemp Mill Elementary School all students 
     o  All Arcola area secondary school students will attend Lee 
        Intermediate School beginning with Grade 7 and Kennedy High 
        School beginning with Grade 9 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolution No. 945-81        Re:  Third and Fourth Resolved Clauses 
                                  Arcola Elementary School Closure 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the third and fourth 
Resolved clauses of the proposed resolution on Arcola Elementary 
School: 
 
Resolved, That the Arcola Elementary School building and site are 
no longer needed for school purposes; and be it further 



 
Resolved, That the Arcola Elementary School building and site be 
conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1982, or as soon 
thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 
superintendent of schools; and be it further 
 
Resolution No. 946-81        Re:  Fifth Resolved Clause - Arcola 
                                  Elementary School Closure 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the fifth Resolved 
clause of the proposed resolution on Arcola Elementary School: 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 
 
                             Re:  Closure of Arcola Elementary 
                                  School 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education has adopted a Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning policy which establishes goals, 
principles, and a process for addressing changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of that policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning policy 
requires the County superintendent of schools to submit a 
recommended 15-Year Comprehensive Master Plan for Educational 
Facilities which includes specific data and information required by 
the policy; and 
 
WHEREAS, In accordance with the policy statement on Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning, timely notice of those 
recommendations has been provided to individuals and groups within 
the County, including affected communities; and 
 
WHEREAS, Public hearings on those recommendations have been held in 
accordance with the policy, and interested citizens have presented 
their views on the recommendations, alternative proposals and 
supporting data; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County has considered 
the superintendent's recommendations, as well as alternatives to 
consolidations and closings, to address the concerns of steadily 
declining student enrollment and increasing fiscal constraints in 
Montgomery County; and 
 



WHEREAS, It is the statutory responsibility of the Board of 
Education to consolidate schools when it considers such action 
practicable; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County, in light of 
all the information presented to it, considers it practicable and 
necessary to consolidate and close some schools within the County 
for the greater benefit of all students attending the Montgomery 
County Public Schools; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That Arcola Elementary School is to be closed in June 
1982; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Arcola Elementary School 
shall be consolidated with the attendance area of Kemp Mill 
Elementary School as follows: 
 
     o  Send to Kemp Mill Elementary School all students 
     o  All Arcola area secondary school students will attend Lee 
        Intermediate School beginning with Grade 7 and Kennedy High 
        School beginning with Grade 9 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Arcola Elementary School building and site are 
no longer needed for school purposes; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Arcola Elementary School building and site be 
conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1982, or as soon 
thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 
superintendent of schools; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 
 
                             Re:  Closure of Forest Grove   
        Elementary School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Mrs. Zappone: 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education has adopted a Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning policy which establishes goals, 
principles, and a process for addressing changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of that policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning policy 
requires the County superintendent of schools to submit a 
recommended 15-Year Comprehensive Master Plan for Educational 



Facilities which includes specific data and information required by 
the policy; and 
 
WHEREAS, In accordance with the policy statement on Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning, timely notice of those 
recommendations has been provided to individuals and groups within 
the County, including affected communities; and 
 
WHEREAS, Public hearings on those recommendations have been held in 
accordance with the policy, and interested citizens have presented 
their views on the recommendations, alternative proposals and 
supporting data; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County has considered 
the superintendent's recommendations, as well as alternatives to 
consolidations and closings, to address the concerns of steadily 
declining student enrollment and increasing fiscal constraints in 
Montgomery County; and 
 
WHEREAS, It is the statutory responsibility of the Board of 
Education to consolidate schools when it considers such action 
practicable; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County, in light of 
all the information presented to it, considers it practicable and 
necessary to consolidate and close some schools within the County 
for the greater benefit of all students attending the Montgomery 
County Public Schools; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That Forest Grove Elementary School is to be closed in 
June 1982; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Forest Grove Elementary 
School shall be consolidated with the attendance area of Oakland 
Terrace Elementary School as follows: 
 
     o  Send to Oakland Terrace Elementary School all K-6 students. 
     o  Send to Glen Haven Elementary School all Head Start, 
        Special Education, and Early Childhood students. 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Forest Grove Elementary School building and site 
are no longer needed for school purposes; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Forest Grove Elementary School building and site 
be conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1982, or as soon 
thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 
superintendent of schools; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 



 
Resolution No. 947-81        Re:  First Resolved Clause -Forest 
                                  Grove Elementary School Closure 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the first Resolved 
clause of the proposed resolution on Forest Grove Elementary 
School: 
 
Resolved, That Forest Grove Elementary School is to be closed in 
June 1982; and be it further 
 
Resolution No. 948-81        Re:  Second Resolved Clause - Forest 
                                  Grove Elementary School Closure 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the second Resolved 
clause of the proposed resolution on Forest Grove Elementary 
School: 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Forest Grove Elementary 
School shall be consolidated with the attendance area of Oakland 
Terrace Elementary School as follows: 
 
     o  Send to Oakland Terrace Elementary School all K-6 students. 
     o  Send to Glen Haven Elementary School all Head Start, 
        Special Education, and Early Childhood students. 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolution No. 949-81        Re:  Third and Fourth Resolved Clause 
                                   Forest Grove Elementary School 
                                  Closure 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the third and fourth 
Resolved clauses of the proposed resolution on Forest Grove 
Elementary School: 
 
Resolved, That the Forest Grove Elementary School building and site 
are no longer needed for school purposes; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Forest Grove Elementary School building and site 
be conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1982, or as soon 
thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 



superintendent of schools; and be it further 
 
Resolution No. 950-81        Re:  Fifth Resolved Clause - Forest 
                                  Grove Elementary School Closure 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the fifth Resolved 
clause of the proposed resolution on Forest Grove Elementary 
School: 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 
 
                             Re:  Closure of Forest Grove   
        Elementary 
                                  School 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education has adopted a Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning policy which establishes goals, 
principles, and a process for addressing changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of that policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning policy 
requires the County superintendent of schools to submit a 
recommended 15-Year Comprehensive Master Plan for Educational 
Facilities which includes specific data and information required by 
the policy; and 
 
WHEREAS, In accordance with the policy statement on Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning, timely notice of those 
recommendations has been provided to individuals and groups within 
the County, including affected communities; and 
 
WHEREAS, Public hearings on those recommendations have been held in 
accordance with the policy, and interested citizens have presented 
their views on the recommendations, alternative proposals and 
supporting data; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County has considered 
the superintendent's recommendations, as well as alternatives to 
consolidations and closings, to address the concerns of steadily 
declining student enrollment and increasing fiscal constraints in 
Montgomery County; and 
 
WHEREAS, It is the statutory responsibility of the Board of 
Education to consolidate schools when it considers such action 



practicable; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County, in light of 
all the information presented to it, considers it practicable and 
necessary to consolidate and close some schools within the County 
for the greater benefit of all students attending the Montgomery 
County Public Schools; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That Forest Grove Elementary School is to be closed in 
June 1982; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Forest Grove Elementary 
School shall be consolidated with the attendance area of Oakland 
Terrace Elementary School as follows: 
 
     o  Send to Oakland Terrace Elementary School all K-6 students. 
     o  Send to Glen Haven Elementary School all Head Start, 
        Special Education, and Early Childhood students. 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Forest Grove Elementary School building and site 
are no longer needed for school purposes; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Forest Grove Elementary School building and site 
be conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1982, or as soon 
thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 
superintendent of schools; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 
 
                             Re:  Closure of Kensington Elementary 
                                  School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Dr. Greenblatt: 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education has adopted a Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning policy which establishes goals, 
principles, and a process for addressing changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of that policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning policy 
requires the County superintendent of schools to submit a 
recommended 15-Year Comprehensive Master Plan for Educational 
Facilities which includes specific data and information required by 
the policy; and 
 



WHEREAS, In accordance with the policy statement on Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning, timely notice of those 
recommendations has been provided to individuals and groups within 
the County, including affected communities; and 
 
WHEREAS, Public hearings on those recommendations have been held in 
accordance with the policy, and interested citizens have presented 
their views on the recommendations, alternative proposals and 
supporting data; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County has considered 
the superintendent's recommendations, as well as alternatives to 
consolidations and closings, to address the concerns of steadily 
declining student enrollment and increasing fiscal constraints in 
Montgomery County; and 
 
WHEREAS, It is the statutory responsibility of the Board of 
Education to consolidate schools when it considers such action 
practicable; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County, in light of 
all the information presented to it, considers it practicable and 
necessary to consolidate and close some schools within the County 
for the greater benefit of all students attending the Montgomery 
County Public Schools; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That Kensington Elementary School is to be closed in June 
1982; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Kensington Elementary School 
shall be consolidated with the attendance area of Parkwood 
Elementary School as follows: 
 
     o  Send to Parkwood Elementary School all regular and Head 
        Start students 
     o  Send to Pleasant View Elementary School two area-based 
        special education classes 
     o  Send to Weller Road Elementary School the Satellite program 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Kensington Elementary School building and site 
are no longer needed for school purposes; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Kensington Elementary School building and site 
be conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1982, or as soon 
thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 
superintendent of schools; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 
 



                             Re:  A Motion by Mr. Ewing to Postpone 
                                  Action on Kensington Elementary 
                                  School (FAILED) 
 
A motion by Mr. Ewing to postpone action on Kensington Elementary 
School until the Board could discuss it jointly with the issue of 
the reconsideration of the Larchmont issues and schedule that 
discussion for November 24 or 30 or earlier if possible failed with 
Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, and Mrs. Wallace voting in the affirmative; 
Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, and Mrs. Zappone voting 
in the negative. 
 
There was agreement to editorially remove the footnote on the 
Satellite program in the proposed resolution on Kensington 
Elementary School. 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mr. Ewing to Postpone 
                                  Action on Kensington Elementary 
                                  School 
 
Mr. Ewing moved that the Board postpone action on Kensington 
Elementary School to November 24 or 30 or sooner.  Mrs. Peyser 
seconded the motion. 
 
Resolution No. 951-81        Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Motion to Postpone Action on 
                                  Kensington Elementary School 
 
On motion of Mrs. Spencer seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. 
Spencer, Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; 
Dr. Greenblatt abstaining: 
 
Resolved, That the proposed motion on Kensington Elementary School 
be amended to substitute "November 19 or 24" for "November 24 or 30 
or sooner." 
 
Resolution No. 952-81        Re:  Postponement of Action on   
        Proposed Resolution on Kensington 
                                  Elementary School 
 
On motion of Mr. Ewing seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. 
Spencer, Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; 
Dr. Greenblatt abstaining: 
 
Resolved, That the Board postpone action on the proposed resolution 
on Kensington Elementary School to November 19 or 24. 
 
                             Re:  Closure of Rock Creek Palisades 
                                  Elementary School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Mr. Ewing: 



 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education has adopted a Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning policy which establishes goals, 
principles, and a process for addressing changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of that policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning policy 
requires the County superintendent of schools to submit a 
recommended 15-Year Comprehensive Master Plan for Educational 
Facilities which includes specific data and information required by 
the policy; and 
 
WHEREAS, In accordance with the policy statement on Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning, timely notice of those 
recommendations has been provided to individuals and groups within 
the County, including affected communities; and 
 
WHEREAS, Public hearings on those recommendations have been held in 
accordance with the policy, and interested citizens have presented 
their views on the recommendations, alternative proposals and 
supporting data; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County has considered 
the superintendent's recommendations, as well as alternatives to 
consolidations and closings, to address the concerns of steadily 
declining student enrollment and increasing fiscal constraints in 
Montgomery County; and 
 
WHEREAS, It is the statutory responsibility of the Board of 
Education to consolidate schools when it considers such action 
practicable; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County, in light of 
all the information presented to it, considers it practicable and 
necessary to consolidate and close some schools within the County 
for the greater benefit of all students attending the Montgomery 
County Public Schools; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That Rock Creek Palisades Elementary School is to be 
closed in June 1982; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Rock Creek Palisades 
Elementary School shall be consolidated with the attendance area of 
Pleasant View Elementary School as follows: 
 
     o  Send to Pleasant View Elementary School all students, 
        two-thirds of the Head Start students, and all special 
        education classes 
     o  Relocate to Highland Elementary School all vision students 
        and one-third of the Head Start students 
 



and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Rock Creek Palisades Elementary School building 
and site are no longer needed for school purposes; and be it 
further 
 
Resolved, That the Rock Creek Palisades Elementary School building 
and site be conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1982, or 
as soon thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the 
state superintendent of schools; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 
 
Resolution No. 953-81        Re:  Substitute Motion on the Closure 
                                  of Pleasant View Elementary 
                                  School 
 
On motion of Mrs. Peyser seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing 
and Mrs. Spencer voting in the negative: 
 
Resolved, That Pleasant View Elementary School is to be closed in 
June 1982. 
 
Resolution No. 954-81        Re:  Second Resolved Clause - Pleasant 
                                  View Elementary School Closure 
 
On motion of Mrs. Peyser seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education adopt the second Resolved 
clause of the proposed resolution on Pleasant View Elementary 
School: 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Pleasant View Elementary 
School shall be consolidated with the attendance area of Rock Creek 
Palisades Elementary School as follows: 
 
    o  Send to Rock Creek Palisades all K-6 students 
 
and be it further 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mr. Barse on Pleasant 
                                  View Elementary School 
 
Mr. Barse moved the following which was seconded by Mrs. Zappone: 
Resolved, That the Board add a second bullet to the second Resolved 
clause on Pleasant View Elementary: 
 
    o  The Vision Program would continue to be sited at 



       Rock Creek Palisades and the superintendent be requested 
       to recommend a new home for the Auditory Program, Head 
       Start classes, and early childhood special education 
       classes 
 
                             Re:  A Substitute Motion by Mr. Barse 
                                  on Pleasant View Elementary   
        School 
 
Mr. Barse moved the following which was seconded by Mrs. Peyser: 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Pleasant View Elementary 
School be amended to add two bullets to the second Resolved clause: 
 
    o  The Vision Program would remain at Rock Creek Palisades 
    o  Special Education programs now existing at Rock Creek 
       Palisades would remain at Rock Creek Palisades 
         o  Head Start 
         o  Area-based Special Education 
         o  Early Childhood Special Education 
 
Resolution No. 955-81        Re:  Substitute Motion by Mr. Ewing on 
                                  Pleasant View Elementary School 
 
On motion of Mr. Ewing seconded by Mrs. Spencer, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, 
Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the 
affirmative; Mrs. Spencer abstaining: 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Pleasant View Elementary 
School be amended by adding a second bullet under the second 
Resolved clause: 
 
    o  All Special Education programs at Pleasant View and 
       Rock Creek Palisades Elementary Schools be located at 
       Rock Creek Palisades Elementary School with the 
       exception of the Auditory Program the location of which 
       will be determined by the superintendent at a later date 
 
Resolution No. 956-81        Re:  Third and Fourth Resolved Clause 
                                   Pleasant View Elementary School 
                                  Closure 
 
On motion of Mrs. Peyser seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Spencer, Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the 
affirmative; Mr. Ewing abstaining: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the third and fourth 
Resolved clause of the proposed resolution on Pleasant View 
Elementary School: 
 
Resolved, That the Pleasant View Elementary School building and 
site are no longer needed for school purposes; and be it further 



 
Resolved, That the Pleasant View Elementary School building and 
site be conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1982, or as 
soon thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 
superintendent of schools; and be it further 
 
Resolution No. 957-81        Re:  Fifth Resolved Clause - Pleasant 
                                  View Elementary School Closure 
 
On motion of Mrs. Peyser seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the fifth Resolved 
clause of the proposed resolution on Pleasant View Elementary 
School: 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 
 
                             Re:  Closure of Pleasant View 
                                  Elementary School 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education has adopted a Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning policy which establishes goals, 
principles, and a process for addressing changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of that policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning policy 
requires the County superintendent of schools to submit a 
recommended 15-Year Comprehensive Master Plan for Educational 
Facilities which includes specific data and information required by 
the policy; and 
 
WHEREAS, In accordance with the policy statement on Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning, timely notice of those 
recommendations has been provided to individuals and groups within 
the County, including affected communities; and 
 
WHEREAS, Public hearings on those recommendations have been held in 
accordance with the policy, and interested citizens have presented 
their views on the recommendations, alternative proposals and 
supporting data; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County has considered 
the superintendent's recommendations, as well as alternatives to 
consolidations and closings, to address the concerns of steadily 
declining student enrollment and increasing fiscal constraints in 
Montgomery County; and 
 



WHEREAS, It is the statutory responsibility of the Board of 
Education to consolidate schools when it considers such action 
practicable; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County, in light of 
all the information presented to it, considers it practicable and 
necessary to consolidate and close some schools within the County 
for the greater benefit of all students attending the Montgomery 
County Public Schools; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That Pleasant View Elementary School is to be closed in 
June 1982; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Pleasant View Elementary 
School shall be consolidated with the attendance area of Rock Creek 
Palisades Elementary School as follows: 
 
    o  Send to Rock Creek Palisades all K-6 students 
    o  All Special Education programs at Pleasant View and 
       Rock Creek Palisades Elementary Schools be located at 
       Rock Creek Palisades Elementary School with the 
       exception of the Auditory Program the location of which 
       will be determined by the superintendent at a later date 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Pleasant View Elementary School building and 
site are no longer needed for school purposes; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Pleasant View Elementary School building and 
site be conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1982, or as 
soon thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 
superintendent of schools; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 
 
Resolution No. 958-81        Re:  Attendance Area Change for Kemp 
                                  Mill Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse 
being temporarily absent: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 



quality educational programs at reasonable costs; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Kemp Mill Elementary School attendance area on 
and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modification: 
 
    o  Receive all students from the Arcola Elementary School 
       attendance area 
 
Resolution No. 959-81        Re:  Attendance Area Change for   
        Oakland Terrace Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mr. Ewing, the following resolution was adopted 
with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, Mrs. 
Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse 
being temporarily absent: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable costs; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Oakland Terrace Elementary School attendance 
area on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas 
served during the 1981-82 school year with the following 
modification: 
 
    o  Receive from Forest Grove all regular students 
 
Resolution No. 960-81        Re:  Attendance Area Change for Rock 



                                  Creek Palisades Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mr. Ewing, the following resolution was adopted 
with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, Mrs. 
Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse 
being temporarily absent: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable costs; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Rock Creek Palisades Elementary School 
attendance area on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the 
attendance areas served during the 1981-82 school year with the 
following modification: 
 
    o  Receive all regular and special education students from the 
       Pleasant View Elementary School attendance area with the 
       exception of the students from the Auditory Program 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for Sligo 
                                  Junior High School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Dr. Greenblatt: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable costs; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 



 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Sligo Junior High School attendance area on and 
after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served during 
the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
    o  Receive from Eastern Junior High School students living in 
       the existing East Silver Spring Elementary School attendance 
       area west of Sligo Park and north of Colesville Road and 
       students living in the existing Pine Crest Elementary School 
       area (exclusive of the Montgomery Knolls Elementary School 
       area) beginning with Grade 7 in 1982 
 
    o  Receive from Belt Junior High School all students living in 
       the Belt Junior High School portion of the existing Highland 
       Elementary School area beginning with Grade 7 in September, 
   1983 
 
    o  Send to Lee Intermediate School students living in the Sligo 
       Junior High School portion of the existing Arcola Elementary 
       School area beginning with Grade 7 in 1982 
 
    o  Upon the closure of Newport Middle School, receive all 
       regular students from the existing Oakland Terrace, Pleasant 
       View, and Rock Creek Palisades Elementary Schools areas; and 
       from the portion of the Highland Elementary School area now 
       attending Newport Middle School, along with all special 
       education programs and students 
 
    o  Serve Grades 7-8 until the closure of Northwood High School 
       in June, 1984; then serve Grades 7-9 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mrs. Spencer to Amend 
                                  the Proposed Resolution on Sligo 
                                  Junior High School (FAILED) 
 
A motion by Mrs. Spencer to amend the proposed resolution on Sligo 
Junior High School by changing the effective date from 1982 to 1983 
failed with Mr. Ewing, Mrs. Spencer, and Mrs. Wallace voting in the 
affirmative; Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, and Mrs. 
Zappone voting in the negative. 
 
Mr. Barse requested that the first bullet be divided into two 
questions. 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Dr. Greenblatt to 
                                  Defer Action on the First Half of 
                                  the Bullet on Sligo Junior High 
                                  School 
 
Dr. Greenblatt moved to defer action on the first half of the 



bullet on Sligo Junior High School until the Woodlin/Woodside 
decision was made.  Mr. Barse seconded the motion. 
 
Resolution No. 961-81        Re:  An Amendment by Mrs. Spencer to 
                                  Dr. Greenblatt's Motion on Sligo 
                                  Junior High School 
 
On motion of Mrs. Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That Dr. Greenblatt's motion on the first bullet of the 
proposed resolution on Sligo Junior High School be amended to 
substitute "November 23 or 24" for "Woodlin/Woodside decision." 
 
Resolution No. 962-81        Re:  Postponement of First Half of 
                                  Bullet on Sligo Junior High   
        School 
 
On motion of Dr.Greenblatt seconded by Mr. Barse, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education defer action on the first 
half of the first bullet on Sligo Junior High School until November 
23 or 24. 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mrs. Spencer to 
                                  Postpone Action on the Second  
         Half of the First Bullet on Sligo 
                                  Junior High School (FAILED) 
 
A motion by Mrs. Spencer to postpone action until November 24 or 30 
on the second half of the first bullet on Sligo Junior High School 
failed with Mr. Ewing, Mrs. Spencer, and Mrs. Wallace voting in the 
affirmative; Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, and Mrs. 
Zappone voting in the negative. 
 
Dr. Greenblatt asked and the Board agreed that each of the bullets 
would reflect the current high school assignment of the students. 
 
For the record, Mrs. Wallace said she would not support the 
recommendation, not because she opposed the change but because she 
was still missing some information that a discussion about Blair 
would have afforded her. 
 
Resolution No. 963-81        Re:  Second Half of First Bullet on 
                                  Sligo Junior High School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, and Mrs. 
Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing an Mrs. Spencer voting 
in the negative; Mrs. Wallace abstaining: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the second half of 



the first bullet on Sligo Junior High School: 
 
    o  Receive from Eastern Junior High School students living 
       in the existing Pine Crest Elementary School area (exclusive 
       of Montgomery Knolls Elementary School area) beginning with 
       Grade 7 in 1982 (currently assigned to Northwood) 
 
Resolution No. 964-81        Re:  Second Bullet on Sligo Junior  
         High School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Spencer, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mrs. 
Wallace abstaining: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the second bullet on 
Sligo Junior High School: 
 
    o  Receive from Belt Junior High School all students living 
       in the Belt Junior High School portion of the existing 
       Highland Elementary School area beginning with Grade 7 
       in September 1983 (Einstein High School) 
 
Resolution No. 965-81        Re:  Third Bullet on Sligo Junior High 
                                  School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the third bullet on 
Sligo Junior High School: 
 
    o  Send to Lee Intermediate School students living in the 
       Sligo Junior High School portion of the existing Arcola 
       Elementary School area beginning with Grade 7 in 1982 
       (Kennedy High School) 
 
Resolution No. 966-81        Re:  Fourth Bullet on Sligo Junior  
         High School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, and Mrs. 
Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing, Mrs. Spencer, and 
Mrs. Wallace voting in the negative: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the fourth bullet on 
Sligo Junior High School: 
 
    o  Upon the closure of Newport Middle School, receive all 
       regular students from the existing Oakland Terrace, Pleasant 
       View, and Rock Creek Palisades Elementary Schools area; and 



       from the portion of the Highland Elementary School area now 
       attending Newport Middle School, along with all special 
       education programs and students (Einstein High School) 
 
Resolution No. 967-81        Re:  Fifth Bullet on Sligo Junior High 
                                  School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, and Mrs. 
Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing and Mrs. Spencer 
voting in the negative; Mrs. Wallace abstaining: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the fifth bullet on 
Sligo Junior High School: 
 
    o  Serve Grades 7-8 until the closure of Northwood High 
       School in June, 1984; then serve Grades 7-9 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for Sligo 
                                  Junior High School 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable costs; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Sligo Junior High School attendance area on and 
after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served during 
the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
    o  Receive from Eastern Junior High School students living 
       in the existing Pine Crest Elementary School area (exclusive 
       of Montgomery Knolls Elementary School area) beginning with 
       Grade 7 in 1982 (currently assigned to Northwood) 
 
    o  Receive from Belt Junior High School all students living 
       in the Belt Junior High School portion of the existing 
       Highland Elementary School area beginning with Grade 7 
       in September 1983 (Einstein High School) 
 



    o  Send to Lee Intermediate School students living in the 
       Sligo Junior High School portion of the existing Arcola 
       Elementary School area beginning with Grade 7 in 1982 
       (Kennedy High School) 
 
    o  Upon the closure of Newport Middle School, receive all 
       regular students from the existing Oakland Terrace, Pleasant 
       View, and Rock Creek Palisades Elementary Schools area; and 
       from the portion of the Highland Elementary School area now 
       attending Newport Middle School, along with all special 
       education programs and students (Einstein High School) 
 
    o  Serve Grades 7-8 until the closure of Northwood High 
       School in June, 1984; then serve Grades 7-9 
 
Resolution No. 968-81        Re:  Grade Level Reorganization of 
          Oakland Terrace Elementary 
          School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Dr. 
Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, and Mrs. 
Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mrs. Spencer and Mrs. Wallace 
voting in the negative; Mr. Ewing abstaining: 
 
WHEREAS, The policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable costs; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that all or a great 
majority of schools will be structured according to the following 
grade organization pattern:  Grades K-6 for elementary schools, 
Grades 7-8 for intermediate level schools, and Grades 9-12 for 
senior high schools; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That Oakland Terrace Elementary School on and after July 
1, 1982, shall serve Grades K-6. 
 
Resolution No. 969-81        Re:  Grade Level Organization of Rock 
                                  Creek Palisades Elementary School 



 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Dr. 
Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, and Mrs. 
Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mrs. Spencer and Mrs. Wallace 
voting in the negative; Mr. Ewing abstaining: 
 
WHEREAS, The policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable costs; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that all or a great 
majority of schools will be structured according to the following 
grade organization pattern:  Grades K-6 for elementary schools, 
Grades 7-8 for intermediate level schools, and Grades 9-12 for 
senior high schools; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That Rock Creek Palisades Elementary School on and after 
July 1, 1982, shall serve Grades K-6. 
 
                             Re:  Closure of Georgian Forest 
                                  Elementary School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Dr. Greenblatt: 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education has adopted a Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning policy which establishes goals, 
principles, and a process for addressing changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of that policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning policy 
requires the County superintendent of schools to submit a 
recommended 15-Year Comprehensive Master Plan for Educational 
Facilities which includes specific data and information required by 
the policy; and 
 



WHEREAS, In accordance with the policy statement on Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning, timely notice of those 
recommendations has been provided to individuals and groups within 
the County, including affected communities; and 
 
WHEREAS, Public hearings on those recommendations have been held in 
accordance with the policy, and interested citizens have presented 
their views on the recommendations, alternative proposals and 
supporting data; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County has considered 
the superintendent's recommendations, as well as alternatives to 
consolidations and closings, to address the concerns of steadily 
declining student enrollment and increasing fiscal constraints in 
Montgomery County; and 
 
WHEREAS, It is the statutory responsibility of the Board of 
Education to consolidate schools when it considers such action 
practicable; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County, in light of 
all the information presented to it, considers it practicable and 
necessary to consolidate and close some schools within the County 
for the greater benefit of all students attending the Montgomery 
County Public Schools; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That Georgian Forest Elementary School is to be closed in 
June 1982; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Georgian Forest Elementary 
School shall be consolidated with the attendance area of 
Saddlebrook, Bel Pre, Strathmore, and Glenallan Elementary Schools 
as follows: 
 
     o  Send to Saddlebrook Elementary School students living north 
        of the Glenmont Park Apartments, east of Briggs Court and 
        Hathaway Drive, and on Mumford Drive and south. 
 
     o  Send to Bel Pre Elementary School students from the 
        developing area north of Mumford and Silverdale Drives, and 
        east of Bouview Lane and the school site, as houses are 
        built. 
 
     o  Send to Strathmore Elementary School students from 
        Peppertree Farms. 
 
     o  Send to Glenallan Elementary School all other Georgian 
        Forest K-6 students. 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Georgian Forest Elementary School building and 
site are no longer needed for school purposes; and be it further 
 



Resolved, That the Georgian Forest Elementary School building and 
site be conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1982, or as 
soon thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 
superintendent of schools; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 
 
Resolution No. 970-81        Re:  A Substitute Motion by Dr. 
                                  Greenblatt on the Closure of 
                                  Saddlebrook Elementary School 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing 
and Mrs. Spencer voting in the negative: 
 
Resolved, That Saddlebrook Elementary School is to be closed in 
June 1982. 
 
Resolution No. 971-81        Re:  Second Resolved Clause - 
                                  Saddlebrook Elementary School 
                                  Closure 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing 
voting in the negative; and Mrs. Spencer abstaining: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the second Resolved 
clause on Saddlebrook Elementary School: 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Saddlebrook Elementary School 
shall be consolidated with the attendance area of Bel Pre and 
Glenallan Elementary Schools as follows: 
 
    o  Send students living on Atwood Road and north to Bel Pre 
       Elementary School 
 
    o  Send all students living south of Atwood Road to Glenallan 
       Elementary School 
 
    o  Continue Georgian Forest as a K-6 school with current 
       service area, including Peppertree Farms 
 
    o  Continue Strathmore as a K-6 school; receive students from 
       Georgian Colonies, Georgian Court, Aspen Crossing, and North 
       Gate subdivisions in September 1983.  Continue the 
 Peppertree option to Strathmore from Georgian Forest 
 
Resolution No. 972-81        Re:  Third and Fourth Resolved Clauses 
                                  Saddlebrook Elementary School 



                                  Closure 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the third and fourth 
Resolved clauses of the proposed resolution on Saddlebrook 
Elementary School: 
 
Resolved, That the Saddlebrook Elementary School building and site 
are no longer needed for school purposes; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Saddlebrook Elementary School building and site 
be conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1982, or as soon 
thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 
superintendent of schools; and be it further 
 
Resolution No. 973-81        Re:  Fifth Resolved Clause - 
                                  Saddlebrook Elementary School 
                                  Closure 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the fifth Resolved 
clause of the proposed resolution on Saddlebrook Elementary School: 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 
 
                             Re:  Closure of Saddlebrook Elementary 
                                  School 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education has adopted a Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning policy which establishes goals, 
principles, and a process for addressing changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of that policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning policy 
requires the County superintendent of schools to submit a 
recommended 15-Year Comprehensive Master Plan for Educational 
Facilities which includes specific data and information required by 
the policy; and 
 
WHEREAS, In accordance with the policy statement on Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning, timely notice of those 
recommendations has been provided to individuals and groups within 
the County, including affected communities; and 
 



WHEREAS, Public hearings on those recommendations have been held in 
accordance with the policy, and interested citizens have presented 
their views on the recommendations, alternative proposals and 
supporting data; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County has considered 
the superintendent's recommendations, as well as alternatives to 
consolidations and closings, to address the concerns of steadily 
declining student enrollment and increasing fiscal constraints in 
Montgomery County; and 
 
WHEREAS, It is the statutory responsibility of the Board of 
Education to consolidate schools when it considers such action 
practicable; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County, in light of 
all the information presented to it, considers it practicable and 
necessary to consolidate and close some schools within the County 
for the greater benefit of all students attending the Montgomery 
County Public Schools; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That Saddlebrook Elementary School is to be closed in 
June 1982; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Saddlebrook Elementary School 
shall be consolidated with the attendance area of Bel Pre and 
Glenallan Elementary Schools as follows: 
 
    o  Send students living on Atwood Road and north to Bel Pre 
       Elementary School 
 
    o  Send all students living south of Atwood Road to Glenallan 
       Elementary School 
 
    o  Continue Georgian Forest as a K-6 school with current 
       service area, including Peppertree Farms 
 
    o  Continue Strathmore as a K-6 school; receive students from 
       Georgian Colonies, Georgian Court, Aspen Crossing, and North 
       Gate subdivisions in September 1983. Continue the Peppertree 
       option to Strathmore from Georgian Forest 
 
Resolved, That the Saddlebrook Elementary School building and site 
are no longer needed for school purposes; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Saddlebrook Elementary School building and site 
be conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1982, or as soon 
thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 
superintendent of schools; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 



 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for Bel 
                                  Pre Elementary School 
 
Mrs. Peyser moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Mrs. Zappone: 
 
WHEREAS, The policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable costs; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Bel Pre Elementary School attendance area on and 
after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served during 
the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
    o  Receive from Brookhaven Elementary School students from 
       the Aquarius subdivision in September 1983 
 
    o  Receive from Saddlebrook Elementary School students living 
       on Atwood Road and north 
 
Resolution No. 974-81        Re:  First Bullet on Bel Pre   
        Elementary School 
 
On motion of Mrs. Peyser seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the first bullet on 
Bel Pre Elementary School: 
 
    o  Receive from Brookhaven Elementary School students from 
       the Aquarius subdivision in September 1983 
 
Resolution No. 975-81        Re:  Second Bullet - Bel Pre   
        Elementary School 
 
On motion of Mrs. Peyser seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing 
and Mrs. Spencer abstaining: 



 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the second bullet on 
Bel Pre Elementary School: 
 
    o  Receive from Saddlebrook Elementary School students living 
       on Atwood Road and north 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for Bel 
                                  Pre Elementary School 
 
WHEREAS, The policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable costs; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Bel Pre Elementary School attendance area on and 
after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served during 
the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
    o  Receive from Brookhaven Elementary School students from 
       the Aquarius subdivision in September 1983 
 
    o  Receive from Saddlebrook Elementary School students living 
       on Atwood Road and north 
 
Resolution No. 976-81        Re:  Attendance Area Change for 
                                  Strathmore Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable costs; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 



system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Strathmore Elementary School attendance area on 
and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modification: 
 
    o  Receive from Harmony Hills Elementary School all students 
       living in Georgian Courts, Georgian Colonies, Aspen     
  Crossing, and the Northgate apartments 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for 
                                  Glenallan Elementary School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Mrs. Zappone: 
 
WHEREAS, The policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable costs; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Glenallan Elementary School attendance area on 
and after July l, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modification: 
 
    o  Receive from Georgian Forest Elementary School students, 
  except those living north of Glenmont Park Apartments,  
 east of Briggs Court and Hathaway Drive, and on Mumford  
 Drive and south who are assigned to Saddlebrook  
 Elementary School; and students from the developing area  
 north of Mumford and Silverdale Drives and east of  
 Bonview Lane and the Georgian Forest school site who 
        are assigned to Bel Pre Elementary School; and students  
 from Peppertree Farm Apartments who are assigned to  



 Strathmore Elementary School 
 
Resolution No. 977-81        Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Glenallan   
        Elementary School 
 
 
On motion of Mrs. Zappone seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing 
and Mrs. Spencer abstaining: 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Glenallan Elementary 
School be amended by the addition of a bullet: 
 
    o  Receive from Saddlebrook Elementary School all students 
  living south of Atwood Road 
 
Resolution No. 978-81        Re:  Attendance Area Changes for 
                                  Glenallan Elementary School 
 
On motion of Mrs. Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr.Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing 
and Mrs. Spencer abstaining: 
 
WHEREAS, The policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable costs; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Glenallan Elementary School attendance area on 
and after July l, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modification: 
 
 o   Receive from Georgian Forest Elementary School students, 
 except those living north of Glenmont Park Apartments, east of 
 Briggs Court and Hathaway Drive, and on Mumford Drive and 
 south who are assigned to Saddlebrook Elementary School; and 
 students from the developing area north of Mumford and 
 Silverdale Drives and east of Bonview Lane and the Georgian 



 Forest school site who are assigned to Bel Pre Elementary 
 School; and students from Peppertree Farm Apartments who are 
 assigned to Strathmore Elementary School 
 
 o   Receive from Saddlebrook Elementary School all students 
 living south of Atwood Road 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for Col. 
                                  E. Brooke Lee Intermediate School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Dr. Greenblatt: 
 
WHEREAS, The policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable costs; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Col. E. Brooke Lee Intermediate School 
attendance area on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the 
attendance areas served during the 1981-82 school year with the 
following modifications: 
 
    o  Send to Parkland Intermediate School students living in 
       Georgia/Hewitt Avenue apartments portion of the E. Brooke 
       Lee Intermediate School area beginning with the seventh 
       grade in September, 1982 
 
    o  Receive from Sligo Junior High School all students living 
       in the existing Arcola Elementary School service area 
       beginning in September, 1982 
 
Resolution No. 979-81        Re:  First Bullet - Col. E. Brooke Lee 
                                  Intermediate School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Spencer, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mrs. 
Wallace abstaining: 
 



Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the first bullet on 
Col. E. Brooke Lee Intermediate School: 
 
    o  Send to Parkland Intermediate School students living in 
       Georgia/Hewitt Avenue apartments portion of the E. Brooke 
       Lee Intermediate School area beginning with the seventh 
       grade in September, 1982 
 
Resolution No. 980-81        Re:  Second Bullet - Col. E. Brooke  
         Lee Intermediate School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the second bullet on 
Col. E. Brooke Lee Intermediate School: 
 
    o  Receive from Sligo Junior High School all students living 
       in the existing Arcola Elementary School service area 
       beginning in September, 1982 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for Col. 
                                  E.Brooke Lee Intermediate School 
 
WHEREAS, The policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable costs; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Col. E. Brooke Lee Intermediate School 
attendance area on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the 
attendance areas served during the 1981-82 school year with the 
following modifications: 
 
    o  Send to Parkland Intermediate School students living in 
       Georgia/Hewitt Avenue apartments portion of the E. Brooke 
       Lee Intermediate School area beginning with the seventh 
       grade in September, 1982 
 
    o  Receive from Sligo Junior High School all students living 



       in the existing Arcola Elementary School service area 
       beginning in September, 1982 
 
Resolution No. 981-81        Re:  Future School Site Disposition 
                                  (Kennedy High School Group) 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse 
voting in the negative: 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education has adopted a Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning policy which establishes goals, 
principles, and a process for addressing changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of that policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning policy 
requires the County superintendent of schools to submit a 
recommended 15-Year Comprehensive Master Plan for Educational 
Facilities which includes specific data and information required by 
the policy; and 
 
WHEREAS, In accordance with the policy statement on Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning, timely notice of those 
recommendations has been provided to individuals and groups within 
the County, including affected communities; and 
 
WHEREAS, Public hearings on those recommendations have been held in 
accordance with the policy, and interested citizens have presented 
their views on the recommendations, alternative proposals and 
supporting data; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County has considered 
the superintendent's recommendations, as well as alternatives to 
consolidations and closings, to address the concerns of steadily 
declining student enrollment and increasing fiscal constraints in 
Montgomery County; and 
 
WHEREAS, It is the responsibility of the Board of Education to 
convey to the county government school sites or buildings no longer 
needed for educational purposes; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County, in light of 
all the information presented to it, considers it to be in the best 
interest of the school system to convey to the county government 
certain future school sites which are no longer needed for 
educational purposes; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the following future school sites are hereby 
declared surplus to future educational need by the Board of 



Education and, with the approval of the state superintendent of 
schools, shall be conveyed to the county government: 
 
         School Site                        General Location 
    Aquarius Elementary                        Aspen Hill 
 
                             Re:  Adjournment 
 
The president adjourned the meeting at 11:40 p.m. 
 
                                  President 
 
                                  Secretary 
EA:mlw 


